Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church

I hope you are all still well and keeping safe, following the Government guidelines on “social distancing”, and you are clear what you can and should not do as the Covid19 lockdown is gradually eased. Please don’t forget that if there is anything bout this Covid19 pandemic that is worrying you there is always someone from the Church with whom you can share your worries and anxieties and who will pray for you and for those whom you love and care for.
I am pleased to attach to this message a copy of this week’s sheet for worship-at-home for this Sunday 14th June 2020, the First Sunday after Trinity; as ever we are grateful to Joan Mason for compiling this for us.
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In last week’s e-News I mentioned the new Archdeacon of Cleveland, Venerable Dr Amanda Bloor, who will be starting her new post with us on Monday 15th June 2020. Here is a picture of Archdeacon Amanda; do keep her (and her husband Mark) in your prayers as she begins to learn her way around the Cleveland Archdeaconry. We in Stainton Church very much look forward to meeting her in person at some point in the future.

Last Sunday, Trinity Sunday, was Archbishop Sentamu’s last day in post; he and His wife Margaret are now taking a well-earned retirement. On Thursday 9th July 2020 Bishop Stephen Cottrell will be confirmed as the 98th Archbishop of York. Bishop Stephen, whose photo is in the middle above, comes to York from the Diocese of Chelmsford. Please pray for Bishop Stephen (and his wife Rebecca) as he prepares to take on his new role as our Archbishop.

During the short time between Archbishop Sentamu’s departure and Archbishop Stephen’s confirmation in post our own Bishop of Whitby, Paul Ferguson (photo on the right), is taking on the role of Acting Diocesan Bishop for the York Diocese. Please pray for Bishop Paul (and his wife Penny) as he undertakes this role.
Foodbank update

On behalf of the Middlesbrough Foodbank can I say a “Big Thank You” for all the food that you have donated over the past couple of weeks. On each of the last couple of Mondays I have been able to take consignments of about 30-40 tins, bottle, boxes and packets of food to the local distribution point at St Barnabas’ Church, Linthorpe. The need for donations to the Foodbank is still very great so please do continue to make your contributions which can be delivered to 26 Meldyke Lane, Stainton, at any reasonable time.

Will Stainton Church be open any time soon?

You will perhaps have seen or heard in the media that places of worship will be allowed to open for supervised private individual prayer from 15th June 2020. The Church of England and the Diocese have issued guidance to PCCs on what needs to be done to enable this to happen. The Stainton PCC is actively working through this in order that the Church can be opened safely. Please be patient and bear with us as we work through this complex task – it will take some time for everything to be put into place. Please also remember that even if the PCC can open the Church safely for private prayer it is unlikely that the Church will be able to open for public worship for some time yet.

With all good wishes ….

Bob

Mr R G Ardley 
Ashdale House 
26 Meldyke Lane 
Stainton 
Middlesbrough 
TS8 9AU 
Tel:01642-284525 
mailto:bob.ardley@ntlworld.com 






Page 1 of 2

